
Greetings from the [Name] Family! 

In Term 1 students of each class, under the watchful eye of their teachers, worked intensively on 
the development of the Polish language. Our youngest pupils from the preschool group gradually 
familiarised themselves with the new environment and their peers. It's nice to see how supervised 
by their teacher, they develop cognitive and motor skills while having lots of fun. Dear preschoolers 
- we welcome you warmly among us! A Class "0" & I (Huurraa- there are as many as 20 of us!), each 
Saturday learns another new letter of the Polish alphabet. Using the words learned during class 
time, they make sentences and gradually expand their Polish vocabulary. Interesting things were 
also happening in Mrs. Malgosia’s class. The kids went over the entire Polish alphabet and diligently 
practiced their reading skills, gradually getting to know their softenings and double characters. For 
this purpose, Mrs. Małgosia uses educational games recently received from Poland, such as: playing 
at the "Let’s go shopping" board game. Our - very grown up students from grades 4,5 & 6, under the 
watchful eye of Mrs. Basia Magolan, expanded Polish vocabulary and worked on establishing a bond 
with the country of origin of their parents and grandparents based on Polish legends. During the 
classes, students also develop their knowledge of issues related to the geography and history of 
Poland. They used a newly received (via ORPEG) interactive board game from Poland. 

The atmosphere in each class is full of positive energy, and the time is filled with intense work on language development. I am enormously lifted 
up by the enthusiasm and positive approach to learning that our students demonstrate. 

A lot is happening in our Polish school! We are delighted to welcome our Playgroup back among us. Our "Hardworking Bees", under the watchful 
eye of the absolutely exceptional Mrs. Kinga Pacione, are working on an interesting topic each week. There was a spectacular "volcano eruption", 
there was the legend about the “Wawel Dragon", there was a colourful "Lowiczanka". And we are all connected by happy breaks filled with fun 
and joyful laughter of playing children. New friendships are being established that we hope will stay with them forever. Thanks to the generous 
heart of Mrs. Dominika Smutek, children also have fun playing with sports equipment purchased for the school. We warmly invite new students 
and new families to our school!  

With the new term underway, we have recently received a list of updated COVID19 directives from the Department of Education. These in-
clude: 

• Students are not required to physically distance.  

• Staff physical distancing is now recommended rather than required where practicable. 

• Detailed restrictions on singing, bands and ensembles and dance and drama have been removed.  

• No capacity restriction in offices.  

• A strong focus is to be maintained on accurate record-keeping to support contact tracing in case there is an outbreak given the relaxation 
on other restrictions. 

• No restrictions on group work or any school-related activities. 

• All visitors continue to sign in each day using the QR Code  

These new directives remain in addition to our ongoing standard reminders for all families, which include:  

• Keeping your child home when they are unwell, even with very mild symptoms. 

• Informing the school immediately if your child is self-isolating or undergoing testing, and informing us of the result as soon as possible. 

• The following sickness with flu-like symptoms, ensuring your child is free of symptoms and can present a negative COVID-19 test, before 
they return to school. 

 

Bernadeta Kawa 
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IMPORTANT DATES 

IN TERM 2 
 03/05 230 Anniversary of the 

3rd May Constitution 

 10/5  Mother’s Day 

 1/6  International                 
Childrens’ Day Celebrations 

 19/6 ; 26/6 Parent/Teacher          
Interviews 

 26/6  Last Saturday of  Term 2 



We are finally back at school! After a long period of waiting due to the coronavirus pandemic, the "Hard-working 
Bees" Playgroup resumed their activities at our school. Our youngest and cutest children, under the watchful 
eye of their mothers, fathers and grandmothers, started this school year with great enthusiasm by familiarizing 
themselves with the school yard, playground and classroom where playgroup activities take place. Mrs. Kinga 
Pacione, who coordinates "Hard-working Bees" Playgroup, for the very first classes brought to school a model of 
a volcano, which in a very spectacular way spewed out colourful lava. The little ones squealed with joy watching 
these happy shows. During the next classes, Mrs. Kinga Pacione familiarised the kids with the legend about the 
“Wawel Dragon", and she illustrated her story with a series of laminated posters that attracted the attention of 
listening children. During the classes, the kids, with the help of their parents, made little paper dragons 
"breathing fire". A week later, one of our dads showed up with a guitar. So it was joyful singing of children's well
-known hits such as "The old bear is asleep" or "The train is coming from far away". But our singing dad wasn't 
the only one playing instruments. The little ones bravely accompanied him on tambourines, cymbals, rattles and 
triangles. The last two Saturdays were devoted to Easter traditions. Children made a little paper girl from Lowicz 
wearing a colourful skirt and decorated Easter eggs. Our Playgroup is fun, interesting and enjoyable! We invite 
parents with babies and toddlers to join us next term!  



We invite everyone interested in learning 
Polish on Saturday mornings to our school. 
The coordinator of this project is Mrs. Edyta 
Storos (0424 132 612). 

Please promote the exciting news about 
Polish for adult’s class among your family 
and friends. I wish with all my heart that our 
school family will grow stronger and bigger:) 

 

On Saturday, 27 February 2021 at 9.30 am, the  was held during which elections to  

the were carried out. During the meeting, a detailed financial settlement for 2020 

was presented. I would like to inform those of you, who for various reasons could not be present at the meeting, that it is 

possible to recieve an email copy of the financial settlement for the previous school year. If you are interested in 

obtaining it please contact eiter me or the School Treasurer.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs. Helena Kokoszka, who was our Public Officer since the school was first 

established and to our Vice-President—Mrs. Agnieszka Godden, who due to change of home address can no longer take 

active part as a Committee member for their exceptionally diligent and 

thorough work. Both Helena and Agnieszka were an extremely valuable 

pillars of our school. I greatly appreciate their professionalism and 

support.  

I would like to extend a warm welcome and  introduce the two new 

members to the School Committee—Kinga Pacione and Jolanta Rybuś.  

Below is the full composition of the 

, the body that oversees the activities of our school: 

    Dominika Herdzik 

   Kinga Pacione 

             Anna Nowicka 

   Bernadeta Kawa 

                   Hanna Beshai 

                       Jolanta Rybus 
Thank you very much for your presence, for your energy, and ideas on improving the school for our children and the 

community! 



On behalf of the Board of the 

NSW Polish Teachers' Association , 

I encourage you to take part in 

their next competition. 

We sincerely hope that our 

beloved and talented students will 

take part in it. 

 

Moreover, we kindly ask you to 

popularize this competition 

among your family members, 

friends, former students and 

former teachers. 

 

 

As always we 

encourage you 

to buy fresh 

    

Thank you to 

our beloved 

mothers,  for their help in selling these delicacies. 

Mother’s Day 

On Saturday, May 9,  

we will be celebrating 

Mother’ Day in 

Australia. I would like  

to take this opportunity 

to extend my warm 

wishes  to all our dear mothers and grandmothers. May the 

love and grateful hearts of your children and grandchildren be 

the most beautiful gift on this day and every day of your lives! 



  Mobile: 04139413982 ;                                  
Class 4, 5 & 6   Email: bmagolan@hotmail.com 

 Mobile: 0416431344 ;                     
Class 2 & 3   Email: margaretjj60@hotmail.com 

               Mobile: 0431267748 ;                                
Preschool, Group A               Email: eluniapurchala@hotmail.com 

Mobile: 0416934688                                            
Preschool, Group B                    Email: ewelina_84@hotmail.com 

  Mobile: 0434968575 ;                                 
Kindergarten & Year 1  Email: bkawa_36@hotmail.com 

  Mobile: 0422060790 ;                                  
Teacher’s Aide   Email: mlyzczarz@gmail.com 

  Mobile: 0432158033 ;                                  
Teacher’s Aide   Email: ulaula1177@hotmail.com 

We will accept applications 

for the issue or renewal of   

student/teacher ID’s card. 

The ID entitles students or 

teachers from our school to 

discounted transport in Po-

land as well as discounts on 

entry tickets to museums and parks. If you are planning a trip to 

Poland and are  interested, please contact me or your child's 

teacher. Do not miss this opportunity! 

If you need a professional optometrist, with a good 

knowledge of the Polish language, I strongly urge you to 

visit the office of Mr Mark Pochanke. The tests are "BULK 

BILLED". If you would like the consultations to be carried 

out in Polish please report it at the reception or over the 

phone:          
 

 

With pleasure and real joy      
I would like to inform all of 
you that at the beginning  of 
February this year our school 
was registered a  Creative 
Kids Provider. Thanks to this, 
each parent or legal guardian 
can apply for a $ 100 voucher 
for a child being a pupil of our school. At the same time,               
I would like to thank all of you who handed over the Vouchers 
in the first term. If you have any questions or concerns, please 
contact me or your child's teacher. 

As usual, I would like to ask all parents to keep the 
car park safe. Please remember; there may be chil-
dren about. As you leave the school, please remem-
ber to keep a watchful eye, 

whenever in the presence of vehicles. 

 

A student currently 

enrolled at our school has 

been diagnosed with food 

allergies. This student  is 

allergic to eggs, soy and 

nuts products. We ask  all parents to make sure that 

these product are excluded from your childrens’ 

lunchboxes. For now these are the only food 

restrictions that applie to our students. If these 

circumstances change and we will find out about any 

more allergies that affect our children we will 

immediately notify you via email. Safety of our 

children is most important. Thank you for your 

cooperation.  



On 

Saturday, February 6 2021, we inaugurated another school year at the Macarthur Polish Saturday School. At 9:00 am in the Church 
of the Mary Immaculate at Eagle Vale, a Holy Mass was celebrated for the intention of our school students. Under the leadership of 
Fr. Edmund Budzilowicz, we prayed for God's blessing over the entire school community. Immediately after the Mass. Mrs. 
Bernadeta Kawa welcomed all gathered parents and grandparents and gave an important overview of the school policies and 
operating hours. The last point of the day was saying goodbye to one of our valued and loved teachers - Mrs. Grazyna Pakulska, 
who due to personal reasons was unable to continue teaching at our school in the current year. We would like to thank Mrs. 
Grazyna for her hard work, dedication and support she has shown not only to me but to all other teachers over the past two years. 
Dear Grazyna, I am absolutely convinced that your students will lovingly remember your fantastic attitude and absolutely unique 
work ethic as well as all the amazing things they learned in class with you.  

It is with great joy that we warmly welcome the new teacher of the combined 4th, 5th and 6th grade – Mrs. Barbara Magolan.  
Basia Magolan is a teacher with many years of experience in working with children. I am deeply convinced that she will became a 
great support for our team. The first classes after the summer holidays were held on Saturday, February 13. It was a true pleasure 
to see the smiling and tanned faces of the children who happily greeted each other and their teachers after the long summer break. 
The main aim of our community school is not only teaching the mother tongue, but also to develop the beautiful friendships that 
are formed here. On that day, teachers welcomed their students and talked to them about school rules of behavior in the 
classroom and during breaks. The safety of our pupils is our priority. Dear all! Let's make sure that at the end of the year everyone 
reaches their goal and feels the joy of a job well done!  



On Saturday, March 27, 2021, an Easter assembly was held at the Macarthur Polish Saturday School the 

purpose of which was to present the extremely rich and colourful Polish Easter traditions and customs. 

The official celebration started at 11:30 AM. This time the Assembly was held outdoors. The weather 

was perfect. In the morning we were greeted by a beautiful, warm, autumn Sun. Mr. Adam Gajkowski - 

the President of the NSW Federation of Polish Organizations and Mrs. Jolanta Zurawski - a long-term 

manager of the Polish Song and Dance Ensemble "Kujawy" have joined our celebrations. With huge 

pride and joy, I was looking at a group of almost fifty beautifully and festively dressed up students on 

one side - and on the other - the gathered in large numbers - parents, grandparents and guests who 

came to see and admire their children and grandchildren perform. All students were dressed in national 

costumes bought in Poland at the end of last year. These costumes were purchased in part from the 

"Stronger Communities" Grant and in part from our own resources. The children looked really 

spectacular in their new outfits. I am sure that we will have many more occasions to show off ourselves 

to the public - during assemblies and other events. 



After a short welcome, it was time for the children's performances. We started with the singing of our school 

song, which in itself gives both performers and listeners a lot of positive energy each time. Then, students from 

the 5th and 6th class presented Polish Easter traditions and customs. Using words they painted pictures of 

Easter palms, Easter baskets, a Sunday breakfast and a Smingus-Dyngus on Easter Monday. These verbal images 

were intertwined with songs. The first of them was entitled "Skacze droga zając" and the second "Ida dzieci ze 

swieconym". The next performers were class II and III students who used their gigantic Easter egg-shaped 

cardboard, which they prepared    themselves. The main character of their performance was of course ... an 

Easter egg. Then we sang together another song titled „Pisanki”. After class II & III, class "0" & "I" students 

appeared on the stage. Little performers were reciting a happy rhyme titled "I tell you, I tell you - what I have 

with this hare". The children delighted the listeners not only with the fact that they learned their texts 

beautifully but also with their children's joy and smiles painted on their small faces. After that students from 

Class “0” & 1 danced to the rhythm of the lively and cheerful song "Kaczuszki (Duckings)." I don't think I will be 

alone in saying that this dance became the highlight of the whole show. Ah - how much joy was there! It was an 

extremely colourful and energetic dance that gave everyone a lot of positive energy and joy. 

The last and I think the sweetest point of the Easter Assembly was the performance of our Preschoolers. The 

children, together with Mrs. Ela, presented a dance to the song "They call me Poleczka". Ah, how much charm, 

grace and sweetness there is in these little ones! You can look and admire them endlessly  

At this point, I cannot omit a very important element, which was a beautifully decorated Easter table. It was an 

extremely important component and at the same time the background for all performances. For the third time, 

Mrs. Krysia Morawski agreed to prepare it for us. The beautifully decorated Easter table was for children and all 

of us gathered this day a lesson in itself: a lesson of rich Polish traditions and customs associated with the 

celebration of Easter. I am deeply convinced that the memories and images of the Easter table will be deeply 

remembered by our pupils.   

After the children's performances, it was time for a snack prepared for us by our amazing mothers from the 

Parents' Committee. There was of course coffee, tea and lots of delicious cake. I am very grateful to Dominika 

Smutek, Hania Beshai and Ania Nowicka for their great attitude, help and support. It was also a time for a 

friendly chat - time for Easter greetings. The atmosphere of the meeting was filled with warmth and kindness. 

While the guests gathered at the assembly were spending their time talking, the students of our school went in 

search of chocolate eggs and bunnies. There was so much joy and laughter during the egg hunt. This part of the 

day was supervised by Mrs. Hania Beshai, who bought these eggs and organized the egg hunt. Hania - thank 

you very much for the joy you gave all children with your initiative. I would also like to thank our dear sponsors: 

Marysia and Marek Strzemkowski and Lucyna and Wiesław Pazdzior for funding the lottery prizes. 

Summing up, after my favourite poet—Father Jan Twardowski  I would like to wish "each and every one in turn 

Easter joy, which may last despite suffering, truly Christian joy, which lasts even when they are overwhelmed - 

whether small or big - only human nights." 
 

Bernadeta Kawa 



The topics covered during first term include: 
• “Grandma's and Grandpa's Day” - we made gifts in the form of key rings. 
• "Carnival party" - children brought their costumes - attempts to dress up on their own. 
• "The Legend of the Wawel Dragon" – visit from a special guest - Mrs. Kinga Pacione. 
• "Body parts" - modelling a human figure from play-dough. Attempts to name known parts of the body. 
• "Easter traditions" - decorating eggs with paints. 
• In the first term, we learned new songs such as: "My little balloon", "Aaa - two cats", "Hundred years", "They call me 

a polka", "Old bear", "The train is going from afar". 
Every Saturday we also have adventures with a book, i.e. reading aloud to children. 
It is a well-known fact that the readiness to write is a very important skill that every child should have before learning to 
write letters. During term one, we practiced manual skills of preschoolers during classes improving their motor skills: 
• Tracing drawing, colouring, painting, during which I paid special attention to whether each child is holding a pencil, 

crayons or brushes correctly. 
• Correct use of scissors intended for 3-4 years olds, arranging fingers in scissors (cutting plasticine rollers, cutting along 

straight lines, cutting out pictures from newspapers). 
• Using various art techniques such as: plucking, gluing, painting, cutting, drawing, etc. 
• Using various types of movement games to strengthen the fingers: puzzles, blocks, balloons, soap bubbles, working 

with dough. 
I would like to thank our Preschoolers and their Parents for their exemplary attendance in the first term. I am looking 
forward to seeing you in term two. 
 

Elżbieta Purchała  



We started Term 1, 2021 by familiarising children with the principles of safe play rules during class time and during 
breaks. A conversation was conducted about - why do we attend Saturday classes at the Polish school and what is the 
purpose of our lessons? We visited the school playground and went to see other classrooms acquainting children with 
their older and younger students from other grades. Everyone introduced themselves with particular emphasis on new 
students, trying to make them feel welcome and safe. During the following Saturdays, the letters 'O', 'A', 'I', 'L' and 'M' 
were introduced to students. During each class, we learned new words in Polish and built sentences based on the words 
we learned. For example - when introducing the letter "I" we repaired ripped trousers with needle and thread and sewed 
torn buttons back on. The introduction of new words is always combined with learning how to divide these words into 
syllables and sounds. The ability to select individual sounds from each word is essential for learning how to read and 
write at a later stage in the language development of each of the children. Introducing new  letters has also been 
associated with the learning of well-known and popular poems such as: "Glasses" and "Hippo". The topic of the last 
classes in Term 1 were Polish Easter traditions and customs. The highlight of the day was the performance of children 
during the Easter Assembly. Our students presented two happy poems and the "Duckling" dance. Dear parents - thank 
you for your commitment and support in Term 1. I look forward to meeting my dear students in Term 2 with longing and 
excitement. 
 
Bernadeta Kawa / Urszula Kościańska 



Hello to all parents and grandparents of class 2/3 
  

This school year, the second grade consists of six boys, and the third grade consists of two girls and 
three boys. Altogether, there are eleven students in the combined 2/3 class. We warmly welcome Mrs 
Ewelina Cini, who will assist students in improving their reading and  writing skills. During the first two 
weeks of term one, we went over the entire Polish alphabet and consolidated it through exercises in 
writing and reading, and through various types of educational games. The children remembered all the 
basic letters of the Polish alphabet very well, and the third grade remembered all the softening and 
double characters learned a year earlier. Congratulations! In the following weeks we got to know the 
vowels "ą" and "ę". The next letters that were learned consecutively were: "h", "ch", "rz" and "ż". 
During the classes we sang simple songs, among them: "The old bear is fast asleep"; "Pele, pele goose 
go home" and Easter songs. At the end of the term, the students learned about Polish Easter traditions 
and rituals. We decorated Easter eggs and staged a poem called "Easter egg". We concluded term one 
with the Easter Assembly. Best regards and see you in term two. 
 

 Małgosia Jagodzińska 



There are ten children in grade 4-6. Each student in our class possesses a different level of 
knowledge and understanding of the Polish language.  
Due to the fact that last year's Grade 3 joined class 4-6, the first few weeks were spent on 
getting to know each other and assessing students language skills. 
We repeated the names of the months, seasons and days of the week. We talked about 
ourselves, the way we look, our interests, our immediate and extended family and good 
friends. 
Term 1 concluded with the Easter Assembly, for which students in grade 4-6 prepared an 
interesting presentation about beautiful and colourful  Polish Easter customs and 
traditions. 
I would like to thank the parents and grandparents for their support and help in preparing 
children for their performance at Easter Assembly and for their ongoing cooperation 
during term 1. 
 
       Basia Magolan 
 



Polish Song and Dance Ensemble  Syrenka 

I N V I T E S 

For more information: 

Teresa:  0414 605 110  

 

Our treasurer Mrs. Hania Beshai will be accepting school fee payments, each Saturday between 8.50 and 9.30 as well as 

between 12.00 and 12.30. The term fees are as follows: $100 for the first child, $100 for the second child. Term fees for 

third and consecutive children are not required . If you prefer paying via direct deposit our bank details are as follows: 

BSB 062-340   Account Number: 1064 1428 
If you choose the electronic form of payment we kindly ask you email the treasurer and inform her of your payment so 

she can verify. In the subject line of the email please mark and in the email please provide the name of 

the child, the term you are paying for, the amount paid and reference used in your payment.   

 

We WELCOME all youth to our scouting association. Using our principles of  the 
Scouting movement via camping, hiking and bushcraft we aim to develop in the 
youth physical, intellectual and moral strength, values embodying good 
citizenship, love of the environment, initiative, self reliance and organisational 
skills and knowlege of the polish culture, history and language.                                                             

For more information:      0425275541 (Druhna Danusia)                    
     0433051481 (Druh Janusz)          
Website: http://www.zhp.org.au/ 

• 10:15—Holy Trinity Catholic Church;                  

57 Guernsay Ave, Minto NSW 2566 

• 18:30—All Saints Catholic Church 

George St. Liverpool NSW 2170 

• 11:30—Sacred Heart Catholic Church                           

13 Park Rd. Cabramatta NSW 2166  

Polish Song and Dance Ensemble    

I N V I T E S 

For more information: 

Marzena: 0433 779 941 

 

Polish Song and Dance Ensemble  Podhale 

 

 

I N V I T E S 

For more information: 

Daniel: 0418 996 671   Ania:  0422 409 908  

Polish Song and Dance Ensemble  Kujawy  

I N V I T E S 

For more information: 

Jola: 0400 689 379 

Ela: 0438 458 715 

http://www.zhp.org.au/



